Non-Tenure Track Faculty Committee 

Report to the Faculty Assembly

Friday September 9, 2011
Committee members: Suzanne Cook (LAS/Languages and Cultures), Ceil Malek (LAS/English), Laura Marshall (Education), Trellis Moore, Co-Chair (Beth-El), Mary Bethe Neely (LAS/Chemistry), Sheri Trumpfheller, Co-Chair (Business/Accounting), Paul Guidry (SPA/Criminal Justice)
Committee Meetings: Last Friday of every month at 1:15 in Dwire.
1.  Status of Rights and Responsibilities document:

The Committee co-chairs met with David Moon to outline the next steps toward passing the document into UCCS policy and implementation of the policy. The first step will be a final review by legal counsel to ensure the document can pass into policy cleanly. Once any resulting changes have been made to the document, the NTTF Committee will present the document to FA for a vote and recommendation to the campus Leadership Team. Once the Leadership Team has approved the document, it will then go to Staff Council for review and approval and will pass into policy after a 30-day review and comment period. The Committee anticipates eventual implementation as Campus Policy by the end of Fall Semester. 

2.  Outreach to Colleges and Campus NTTF Community:

Once the Rights and Responsibilities document is passed into UCCS policy, the NTTF Committee will work to educate and guide the Colleges and NTTF on the document and assist with any implementation issues. Outreach plans include Committee members meeting with leadership from each college as well as an Open Forum for all campus NTTF to be held in early spring. 

3.  Bylaws:
As required by the FA Bylaws, each standing committee of FA must have their own bylaws. The NTTF Committee has a draft of its bylaws and will have a finalized set of bylaws within the next two months. The NTTF Committee requests clarification on the due date for committee reports. Currently, FA bylaws require committee reports be submitted to the Executive Committee prior to its meeting on the first Friday of each month. If this is to be enforced, the NTTF Committee will reschedule its meetings accordingly.
4.  Website:

The Committee is working on re-design of the NTTF website and has preliminary layout and content and anticipates going live after a period of internal testing and review. The Committee is still investigating the method for updating and maintaining the NTTF website.

5.  Survey of Deans for the NTTF bi-annual report:
UCCS is responsible for submitting a bi-annual report to the CU System regarding progress made in addressing NTTF issues stemming from the 1999 Ad Hoc Report on NTTF throughout CU. This report, written by David Moon, is due in early spring and requires gathering data from each Dean. In conjunction with the upcoming passage of the Rights and Responsibilities document and in coordination with David Moon, the NTTF Committee is planning on collecting required data from the Deans.
6.  Committee Membership:

Trellis Moore will be retiring at the end of Fall semester, the Committee is working on appointing a replacement as co-chair to serve for the remainder of Trellis’ term until the end of this academic year with the possibility of continuing into the following year. The Committee hopes to continue the use of two co-chairs as the work load is more manageable. The NTTF Committee needs a member from Engineering and Applied Sciences and asks the FA Executive Committee to fill this vacancy.
